## **BANDON GRAMMAR SCHOOL**

## REPORT OF BOARD OF MANAGEMENT MEETING

## **HELD ON 19 OCTOBER 2015**

The new Board of Management for the 2015-2017 period is composed of Mrs Sally Rowe, Mr Andrew Dillon, Ms Ciara Harte, Mr Michael Domoney, Ms Catherine Giblin, Mr Fergus Appelbe, Mr David Busteed and Mrs Diana Scott (Chairperson). Mr Bradfield and Mr Coombes (Secretary) attend ex officio.

The Board discussed priorities for the term of office, the work of the Development Committee and the formation of a past-pupil association. An energy committee is being established, linked to the new Green Schools Committee. Mr Andrew Dillon was nominated Board representative. Monitoring of energy use, an action plan for conservation measures and an energy plan is proposed.

Approval was given to proceed with the selection process for a new school chaplain and for recruitment of an 'Assistant Principal' post of responsibility.

A meeting for parents regarding rugby in the school as we transition to 'A' status will be held in mid-November.

The principal's report referred to the success rate on transfer to Third Level (see Third Level Destinations on website), L.C. Appeal upgrades, the success of the senior boys hockey team in qualifying 1<sup>st</sup> from Munster for the All Ireland Tournament, four boys capped by Munster Rugby and the superb win in the it@Cork, European Tech Cluster, Excellence in Education Award by Mr Collins and Mr Platts.

The next meeting of the Board will be held on 30<sup>th</sup> November.